CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

4TH NOVEMBER, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, A. Lobley,



J. Spink and A. Westwood

D. Hunter and D. Rogers also attended

· Proposals to upgrade Members it connections

· Personal surfing bills to be removed – must ensure that Members do not loose the ability to access all their current sites if the Free serve facility is removed

· Report back next week on the cost of the provision of p.c.’s to co-opted members.

· APPROVE the proposal to replace all 55 Members with the facilities described at a capital cost of £17,050 (to be funded from Invest to Safe ) and revenue costs of £18,480, giving an approximate revenue saving of £15,876 per annum.

· Report to go to next meeting of COSSIG (without appendix A)

· To be reported back in two weeks

· Dave Rogers and Alan Eastwood to do a joint report on the provision of lap tops for Members to include lap top facilities in the Committee Rooms

· John Spink to clarify with the lease company if it would be possible for a Member on ceasing to be a Member of the Council could purchase their p.c.

· Options for changing the categories of Internet sites that can be accessed by Staff.

· Discussion ensued on the pro’s and con’s for allowing greater access and it was decided to refer the matter to SMG and report back here in due course

· SOLAR:-

· Dave Hunter reported on the changes to performance that had been made to SOLAR which now resulted in quicker access. He also commented on  decision notices , call-in and the search facility

· Councillor Antrobus indicated that he wanted to see the decision notice aspect before it went live

· To be rolled out to the public as soon as possible as City Council Portal

· Need for a vision statement on where we want to be in 6 months time

· Minutes of the previous meeting

· The note on none operational assets was for Councillor Antrobus and not Councillor Boyd

· Payroll to be considered next week

· Energy Audit to be considered in two weeks time

· Customer Services Monthly Update – following points highlighted:-

· Need to advertise pay points

· Councillor Antrobus to se  the outcome of the current survey before a final decision is taken concerning the closure of the Civic Centre  cash receipting point

· Improvement on Council tax Collection rates

· Business Rate collection down due to implementation of new system

· Income collection - need to involve Accountancy full in any proposals

· Extended hours of business at the CCC

· Web design tool – fully developed

· Social Services ICT Care Workers Project

· Meta tagging project

· Web Team human resources

· Alan Westwood and Maura Brooks to look at the work pressures on senior managers and report back

· Salford to run a workshop at the next e-champions event on 27th November, 2002.

· Community Charge removal of balances from the accounts – APPROVAL to remove the sum of £22k less any further income received before 31st March, 2003.

· Collection Fund estimated outturn – APPROVAL to declare an estimated deficit of £1.098m on the Fund as at 31st March, 2003 – to be shared as follows G.M.P. and G.M. Fire and Civil Defence £0.098m and Salford £1m – Alan Eastwood to determine

· Language Line – approve insofar as Corporate Services is concerned a contract with Language Line to provide a translation service within the Council and that the overall cost be reviewed in due course

· Support for Lead Members – Allison Lobley to obtain a copy of the e-mail sent yb Councillor Antrobus on this matter to Alan eastwood

· Strategic Partnering:-

· Two half day sessions had been held with Peter Kawalek to discuss which aspects of the service would best lend themselves to outsourcing.

· Following on from above a series of questions had been devised

· SDT would be the first line of help to assist Service Heads in devising further questions

· Consideration had been given to possible site visits

· UNISON were investigating possible site visits where outsourcing had not proved successful 

· The other G.M. authorities were being asked and if so what they did and why

· Visioning workshop may be held after the report has been produced

· Working Class Movement Library – Councillor Antrobus reported that the Trustees of the Library were very annoyed at a reduction in  their grant of £5k by Arts and Leisure without any apparent consultation

· Space for Sports and the Arts facilities deferred last week – John Spint had e-mailed a list of questions – answers were still awaited

· Proposals for capital expenditure:-

· APPROVED

· 94/94A Seaford Road Salford - £93.9k

· DEFERRED

· Accident reduction scheme Northumberland Street area

· Propose amendment to Standing Orders that all exceptions thereto are approved by the Lead Member for Corporate Services

· PFI Scheme – Bolton and Salford Magistrates’ Courts – approved for submission to Cabinet – proposals for siting in Salford supported

· Ex gratia payment - approved

